City of Bloomfield Council Meeting

Regular Session

June 15, 2015 at 6:30pm
The meeting was called to order by Mayor Bill Aslin. Those present were: Pat Wilson, Donna Deardorff, Bonnie Blue, and Frank Sifford.  The meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment of silence. 
Public Comments:
 none
Guests:
Kent Polsgrove with Stoddard County EMS addressed the council with information on becoming a “storm ready” city.  In order to comply, city hall will need to have a weather radio.  It was also suggested that a weather radio be located in the library as well.  Packets with more detailed information was passed out to the council members and department heads.
Consent Agenda:
Ald. Deardorff made a motion that was seconded by Ald. Blue to approve the consent agenda.  Motion passed 4-0 vote.
Old Bus:
none
New Bus: Ald. Sifford made a motion that was seconded by Ald. Deardorff to approve the merchant license application from R&W Dirtwork LLC.  Motion passed 4-0.

Ald. Deardorff made a motion that was seconded by Ald. Sifford to allow the city clerk to approve all merchant license applications.  Motion passed 4-0.

Jeanie Armes informed the council that the library board had selected Keystone Designs as the architect for the new library.  The library board has requested a preliminary report from Keystone and the city’s attorney is reviewing the proposed contract.  A survey of the building site will need to be done before construction.  Copies of the preliminary report will be given to the council when available.
Police Chief Chamberlain informed the board that the Dodge Charger has been paid off and the notarized lien release was received today.  Since the car was paid off earlier than expected, that left some money in the budget.  Chief Chamberlain requested permission to purchase the following items:


1 – body camera


2 – taers


1 - interface system for the court computer system


1 – MULES program for the vehicles


1 – mobile radio


1 – new computer


3 – new personal body vests


2 – portable breath testers


1 – spike strip set

Ald. Sifford stated he didn’t believe in spending money just because it was left over.  He went on to comment that he was against the purchase of the MULES system for the city’s police vehicles when the police dept. could continue to coordinate that through the county, as long as the city didn’t overload them.  At the mayor’s suggestion, Ald. Blue made a motion to table the equipment purchase request until the next special session meeting.  Ald. Wilson seconded the motion.  Motion passed 4-0.
(1)

Chief Chamberlain requested approval to pursue a DWI grant that pays $500 at 100%.  The dates for this would be July 3-5, 2015.  Unsure of the application deadline, Chief Chamberlain will find out and report back.  He also asked the boards’ permission to apply for any 100% fully funded grant for the police department that may come available.  This would save time without having to wait for council meetings.  Ald. Sifford commented that he would not allow for Chamberlain to be applying for every grant out there without the board’s knowledge. He stated there will be some accountability.  
Ald. Deardorff made the motion that was seconded by Ald. Sifford to allow Mayor Aslin to sign documents re-establishing the Bloomfield Development Board.  Motion passed 4-0.

Justin Bell stated he had received the inspection report from Ozark Applicators.  In the report was Ozark’s findings and recommendations from the inspection done on both of the city’s water towers earlier this year.  After a brief discussion by council, it was decided that the costs for the recommended repairs on the 150,000 gallon tower would be discussed in the new budget process.

Ald. Deardorff made a motion that was seconded by Ald. Sifford to adjourn into executive session per Section 610.021(3).  Motion passed 4-0.
Wilson – aye

Blue – aye



Deardorff – aye

Sifford - aye
Back in regular session.

In executive session, the board approved 5 applications for reserve police officers.



Wilson – aye


Blue – aye



Deardorff – aye


Sifford - abstain

Budget meeting/workshop with all department heads was set for June 22, 2015, at 6:00pm.

Ald. Blue made a motion that was seconded by Ald. Wilson to adjourn the meeting.  Motion passed 4-0.

Minutes recorded by: ____________________________

                     Kari Standley, City Clerk/Treas.


